
23 3B’s and Allotments 
 
Reading had three industries for which it was famous: the 3B’s of 
Beer, Bulbs and Biscuits. H&G Simonds (later Courage) Brewery 
(beer), Suttons Seeds (bulbs) and Huntley & Palmers (biscuits) 
were major employers and major influences on town life in the 
nineteenth and twentieth century. The last to leave Reading was 
the Courage Brewery that closed at the beginning of 2010. 
 
The story of Reading’s allotments would not be complete without a 
consideration of the part these particular enterprises played in 
local allotment history (1).  
 
H&G Simonds 
Originally in the centre of Reading at Bridge Street, the brewery 
moved out to a site on the M4 in 1980 (2). Courage Park in Coley 
Park, was once the brewery sports ground.  
 
In 1947, The Hop Leaf Gazette, Simonds in house magazine, carried 
an item “Allotments for Employees”. It was proposed to let out a 
piece of land on the sports ground for allotments (3). By 
December they were able to report, “It was indeed a happy 
suggestion to hand over about two acres of the Sports Ground to 
be converted to allotments. This portion of the Sports Ground had 
laid unused for a considerable time, but it is now turned to a 
very useful purpose.” Some of the 19, 10 pole plots were already 
being worked on (4). Maps of the area show the allotments in 
1960, but by 1972 they had been built on. 
 
Suttons Seeds 
Suttons had an influence on Reading allotments in more ways than 
one. It was a supplier of seeds and plants, garden equipment and 
growing advice as well as providing allotments for employees. 
 
Suttons had premises in the centre of Reading which grew to cover 
six acres stretching from The Forbury to Abbey Square with a shop 
on Market Place. In 1962 everything except the shop moved to the 
trial grounds at Earley. In 1976 the company moved to Torquay, 
where it continues. Sentimental and nostalgic Reading allotment 
holders can still buy Suttons seeds and plants.  
 
Land at Cintra for the Suttons Recreation Club was made available 
by Leonard Goodhart Sutton in 1906. In 1917 land in 
Northumberland Avenue, was also made available to staff for 
allotments. Cintra was the venue for the 8th Reading Horticultural 
Show in 1948 and for several years thereafter. In 1957, according 
to L.G.Sutton’s will the land was given to Reading Borough 
Council and became Cintra Park (5). 
 
 



 
Huntley & Palmers 
Huntley & Palmers biscuit production at the factory in the centre 
of Reading ceased in 1976; Huntley & Palmers Horticultural 
Association however continues.  
 
Frederick Yates, a manager at Huntley & Palmers was a member of 
the Horticultural Association and chairman for many years 
retiring in 1989. Huntley and Palmers Social Club were founder 
members of the Federation of Horticultural and Allotment 
Associations of Reading when it was formed in 1940 (6). The 
organisation was part of the Dig for Victory Campaign of World 
War II, staging the Victory Garden Show (later Reading Show) from 
1941. Frederick Yates was chairman of the Reading Show committee 
from 1943 until 1968 (7). 
 
Culver Lane allotments are the last vestige of Huntley and 
Palmer’s allotments that once covered a larger area, they are now 
managed by Earley Town Council. The Huntley & Palmers 
Horticultural Association has a trading shed on the site where I 
met the current Chairman and Treasurer (8). 
 
Huntley and Palmers also had allotments on Northumberland Avenue. 
The Northumberland Avenue allotments were still in existence in 
1954, but it was soon expected to be required for housing. The 
September 1954 issue of Garden Topics, under the heading 
“RUMOURS” reproduces a letter from the Town Clerk to Huntley & 
Palmers, saying that land owned by them and used as allotments is 
not likely to be required before 1960. The piece concludes, “Now 
we have this assurance we hope that it will be possible to let 
many of the vacant plots on this site.”(9). 
 
Garden Topics reported in December 1960, that the Huntley & 
Palmers Horticultural Annual Show that year had been, 
“…undoubtedly the most successful show to date…”. Show entries 
were 50% higher than the previous year and 33% above the previous 
record (10). 
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